Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for March 25, 2014

Regular Meeting ( Emswilers Farm

Officers and Directors Attending:




 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Susan Baird, Bev DeNune

Directors: Dan McDonnell, Debbie Maroldy     Members: Red Emswiler 

President Susan Baird called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  

Secretary’s Report: M/S/P

 President’s Report: 


No Report

Vice President’s Report: 

No Report

Treasurer’s Report:  
Account Balance- Review of activity showed our present account balance as $2,865.11

 

Old Business:

· Banquet Review and Discussion: Susan reported that she is getting the pricing from Rt 62 BBQ in Johnstown. Tom will check with Dwight McCormick who is with Double M Brand. Capuano’s Catering is also a possibility for the banquet. Susan is going to connect with Nancy Smith regarding pricing for cakes/deserts. As well the committee will donate deserts such as pies, brownies, and sheet cake which will cut down on costs. The LH Alumni committee will provide soft drinks and water. 

· Officer Vacancies: Debbie Maroldy accepted the role of Secretary for the Licking Heights Alumni Association.

· Licking Heights Summer Fest: The Board discussed having a raffle for the summer      festival, which is being put on by the Licking Heights Education Foundation.  The cost of a J/D Gator which will be raffled off is $380.00.  The Alumni Association will sell tickets for $5.00 each with the proceeds going to the Licking Heights Alumni Scholarship Fund.  The association will not only sell tickets from 10-2 at the Summer Fest being held May 31st at Licking Heights H.S. but will also sell tickets at the LH Alumni banquet. The winning ticket will be drawn during the banquet. It is noted that if the association does not sell enough tickets to cover the cost of the Gator, then the drawing will be turned into a 50/50 raffle. Susan will look into having tickets printed out for the raffle. 
New Business: 

Committee Reports: 

a. Newsletter: Tom will begin working on the April newsletter, and is looking for submissions from members.
b. Scholarship:  Tom will call the Licking County Foundation in April to check on the status of the applicants for the scholarships.

c. Finance: Susan, Dan and Bev completed the audit for the 2013 year. 

Next meeting will be 6:30 pm Tuesday, April 22, 2014 at the Licking Heights Media Center. 
Submitted by: Susan Baird, President

